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Support Services Center   
15212 NE 95TH Street • Redmond, WA 98052 
Office: (425) 936-1100 •Fax: (425) 883-8387  
www.lwsd.org

LWSD Comments on Polaris/Adera at Totem Lake Housing Development

October , 2022 

VIA EMAIL
janderer@kirkland.gov
tnguyen@kirkland.gov

Jennifer Anderer 
Associate Planner, Planning and Building Department
City of Kirkland
123 Fifth Avenue
Kirkland, WA 98033

RE:

Dear Ms. Anderer: 

The Lake Washington School District (the “District”) submits these comments regarding the proposed Polaris Multi-
family 442-unit Apartment Community located at 12335 NE 120th Ave., Kirkland.  We understand that this development is 
currently planned for 300 affordable units and 142 market rate units. We have been in communication with Patrick Tippy 
of Horizon Housing who is the affordable housing project partner on the development.  He confirmed that the developer 
expects this project to generate 300-400 new K-12 students. Approximately half of those students will be elementary age 
students.

We support the increased availability of affordable housing within the school district boundaries; however, we also 
want to ensure that the district has adequate infrastructure and classroom space to support housing growth.  Our 
elementary and middle schools in this area, even without this proposed project, are already projected to be at or over 
capacity.

The developer should be required to partner with the school district to provide options for school space, such as 
preschool, in the planned retail/commercial area of the development.  This planned space will help to offset the impacts of 
the large numbers of students expected from this development, will ensure early childhood opportunities, and will help to
alleviate capacity constraints at the elementary schools serving this area. 

We plan on continuing discussions with Horizon Housing and the Inland Group. We believe that strategic 
partnerships will lead to creating livable communities and places that are desirable for our parents and residents.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment. 

Sincerely,

Brian Buck
Executive Director, Support Services

Cc: Kurt Triplett, City Manager
Allison Zike, Senior Planner
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